The original documents are located in Box C37, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 3/20/1976" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

March 20, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR THE VICE PRESIDENT

The President returned your letter of March 18 concerning Mrs. Ford's attendance at the annual New York State Republican Committee Fund Raising Dinner on June 17th with the following notation:

"I will strongly suggest she accept."

amed & Conner es E. Connor etary to the Cabinet

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

Allow J will strongly suggest she accept.



THE VICE PRESIDENT WASHINGTON

March 18, 1976

Dear Mr. President:

I understand that the New York State Republican Committee is asking Mrs. Ford to the annual New York State Republican Committee Fund Raising Dinner on June 17th.

It would be a great honor to have her there and, should she care to say a few words, I know that the 1,500 Republicans who are expected would be thrilled.

With warm regards,

Sincerely,

The President The White House

Washington, D. C. 20500